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Dear Parents/Carers, 

There is always a funny feeling after having an OFSTED inspection, as the length of time between the leadership 

team knowing the judgement and being able to share the outcome can often take the shine off the achievement.   

 

In order to keep the momentum of school improvement going, we are broadening our focus to start developing 

the outside area of our school, so that it can provide as many learning opportunities as the inside of our building.  

 

The projects being explored are as follows: 

• Developing an outside area for The Orchard (our Speech and Language Resource).   This would be attached 

to the ‘The Orchard’ at the front of the school near the main reception.  The designs could include the 

following ideas: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• We want to increase  the tarmacked area  between the Key Stage 1 and 2 playgrounds so that there is more 

space for children to play, particularly when the field is not in use. 

• We are also having a purpose built wildlife area designed with a school pond, science trail and outdoor 

classroom.  This would be positioned on the back field of the school and could look something like this: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• One project inside the building we are exploring is the relocating of our main school library, so that it is a 

focal point of the school.  It would be a purpose built space and offer our children a much more enriched 

library experience.  

 

Exciting times ahead!!! 

 

Thank you for your support. 

Matt Hickey 

Head Teacher  
































